
 
For Immediate Release     Contact: Jim Barry 
December 16, 2024        Elizabeth Rose Galamba 
         609-963-1975 
 

Media Advisory 
NJDOT and Local Officials to Announce Route 1&9 

Intersection Safety Improvements in Elizabeth 
Tomorrow, Tuesday, December 17 at 2 pm 

  
Who: NJDOT Commissioner Fran O’Connor 

Assemblyman Reginald W. Atkins 
Assemblywoman Annette Quijano 

 
What: Announce Route 1&9 Intersection Safety Improvements in Elizabeth 
   
When:  Tomorrow, Tuesday, December 17, 2024  

2:00 p.m. 
 

Where: NJDOT Elizabeth Maintenance Yard 
  906 North Avenue 
  Elizabeth, NJ 07201 
   
Parking: On site 
 
Details: To improve safety for pedestrians, NJDOT recently installed Red-Light Extension and 

Passive Pedestrian Detection systems along Route 1&9 at the intersections of North 
Avenue, Fairmount Avenue and East Jersey Street in Elizabeth.  

 
NJDOT is a national trailblazer with the installation of Red-Light Extension technology. 
The Passive Pedestrian Detection has become industry standard and is being deployed 
statewide. These systems have been proven to reduce the number of crashes and 
fatalities for both vehicles and pedestrians by using detection technology to: 

 
1. Identify a pedestrian in the crosswalk and extend the timing of the red light to give the 

pedestrian more time to safely cross (Red-Light Extension) 
2. Identify a pedestrian before they are in the cross walk and trigger the pedestrian walk 

signal, without the pedestrian having to press the button to cross (Passive Pedestrian 
Detection) 

 
RSVP: Lizzy Galamba 
 609-963-1975 
 Elizabeth.galamba@dot.nj.gov 
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